

December 14, 2011

Governor Jerry Brown Office of the Governor State Capitol Sacramento, CA 95814 Covernor real forms by a control of the form that the control of the form that the control of the first vice Chairman Garl A. Baliton First Vice Chairman Troy Jenkins

Treasurer Darreli R. Brown

Darrell R. Brown

Secretary Carol Jackson

President & CEO Blair H. Taylor

Re: Support and Excitement for Transitional Kindergarten

Dear Governor Brown:

Transitional Kindergarten (TK), which will be implemented in more than 700 school districts throughout California next fall, is a historic opportunity to lay the foundation for proficiency in the early elementary years and help our state build a more seamless education system for children from birth to age 8.

TK provides schools an opportunity to bridge the path from preschool to K-12 and give our kids a head start that will yield huge payoffs in future academic success. Research shows that children who attend kindergarten readiness programs like transitional kindergarten are more likely to do well in school and attend college, and we know that schools will benefit because children will be better prepared and less likely to be placed in special education and retained in later grades. TK will offer a more developmentally appropriate extra year of education for approximately 50,000 English Learners and 75,000 children who attend Title I schools, many of whom have not have the benefit of kindergarten readiness programs. Programs like TK help to close our growing achievement gap, and begin to level the playing field for vulnerable populations in our state.

School districts have a lot of work in the year ahead, but we are confident that with the right support and resources districts can implement transitional kindergarten in a highquality and efficient way.

Thank you for your continued support of transitional kindergarten implementation efforts in local school districts across the state.

Sincerely,

Blair H. Taylor President and CEO

3450 Mount Vernon Drive Los Angeles, CA 90008-4936

Phone: 323.299.9660 ext. 212 Fax: 323.292.2532

ceo@laul.org www.laul.org

Nick Schwiezer, Manager, Department of Finance cc Carl Cohn, Member, State Board of Education Sue Burr, Executive Director, State Board of Education DIRECTORS

Janice Bryant Howroyd

Gwendolyn L. Butler

Wesley Coleman Clarence A. Daniels, Jr. Susan G. Davis Eugene Eng Jay Ferduson Angela Gibson Karen Hill Scott Diana ingram Matthew M. Johnson Gregory W. Jones Roberta A. Jones Margot A. Kyd Gall Lannoy Tony Lee Kave C. Lindsev Vincent A. Malcolm George Mallory Antonio Manning Leslie A. Margolln Noel Massie Kevin D. McFarlane Graciela Melbar Patricia H. Miller Kevin G. Murray Debbie Pattillo Byron K. Reed Christopher P. Reynolds Ed Rodriguez M. Mark Rooney Stuart A. Shanus Nancy Shelmon Teresa R. Tracv

Maxine Ransom von Phut